EXECUTIVE SUMMARY
Academic Program Review
Environmental Science
(Undergraduate and Graduate Programs)

EXTERNAL REVIEWERS

Joanne Fox-Przeworski, Director of the Bard Center for Environmental Policy, Bard College
Kenneth Reckhow, Professor of Water Resources and Chair of Environmental Sciences and Policy,

Duke University

Anne Sturz, Professor and Chair of Marine Sciences and Environmental Studies, University of San Diego
Jose D. Fuentes, Associate Professor of Environmental Science and Director, Virginia Forest Research

Facility, University of Virginia

CAMPUS VISIT:
April 19-22, 2006

The review team read the self-study written by the faculty in the department; reviewed the curriculum,
course syllabi and evaluations; conducted class visits; interviewed faculty, students and staff; and met
with the Dean, Associate Dean and other relevant members of the campus community. Prior to their visit,
the reviewers were provided with USF’s Vision, Mission, Values Statement, the department’s self-study
and other university materials.

1. How did the external review committee rate the quality of the program - excellent, very good,
good, adequate, or poor? How does the program compare with benchmark top-tier programs
nationally? Please provide a brief rationale for the external review committee’s rating.

The reviewers stated that the department “has the potential to be an exceptional academic
asset to the University of San Francisco” and while not specifically comparing the department
to top-tier liberal arts colleges and universities, the implication is that they rated the
department and its programs as VERY GOOD.

2. What are the most important general issues that emerged from the external review process?

The reviewers praised the decision of the University to launch new environmental programs
with the graduate MSEM program that filled a natural niche in the academic community. The
graduate program is well established and the undergraduate program is well conceived.
There is genuine and widespread praise for the faculty who are described as having
“incredible talents and dedication to both teaching and scholarly activities”. However, the
reviewers were concerned that overwork may lead to burnout.

The reviewers noted the ‘under-supported’ infrastructure necessary to conduct laboratory
exercises in chemical and biological analyses, spatial data manipulation and data modeling.
They were assured that the University is committed to the construction of a new science
facility within the next few years.

The reviewers expressed some concern for the way in which Environmental Science was
perceived as distinct and less rigorous by other sciences. They argued that while such
“‘ingrained bias” is difficult to overcome, the study of the environment is “quintessentially
interdisciplinary”, requiring the application of physical, chemical and biological principles and
knowledge to problems affecting natural resources, ecological systems and human beings. In
their view, a “greater sense of connectivity among science departments will benefit all
constituencies”.

The reviewers noted the department’s concern with the low numbers of Environmental
Science majors and the consequent low enroliments in some classes and made some

‘recommendations to help ameliorate this situation.






